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RECTOR'S ANNUAL REPORT 
My Dear Friends and Parisl~ioners, 

I welcome you to this 84th Aneual Meeting of the Vestry of this 
Parish. This is the first meeting that  I ha.ve had the honour of presenting 

Mr. Calver carried out 
a very important one, 

and reminds us  of the democratic nature of our Church. At this vestry 
meeting any  adult parishioner who is a full member of thc church is 
entitled to sneak. vote, and can be elected to office in the church. The 
meaning of full member is, the person (man or woman), of the age of 
twenty-one years, and is confirmed. I t  is the parishioners opportunity to 
direct, approve, or disapprove the actions of their elected reprcsentativcs 
for the past year, and to place their wishes and directions before the incom- 
ing Parish Council. It should be remembered that  a s  in the parliaments 
of our country the elected c h u ~ c h  officel's represent you for the ensuing 
year in the councils of this parish, and on the Synod and Nomination 
Board of the Diocese. 

The elected representatives have a responsible position, a position of 
I trust and great importance. They a re  to assist the Rector in his Cure of the 

Parish, and to make provision for the extension of the Kingdom of God 
under his leadership. I t  is not always recognised tha t  a n  ofice in the 
Church of God is a distinct honour and privilege to  the holder. They at 
once associate themselves with their Lord and Master Jesus Christ, and 
a re  pledged to carry out His commands. 

The world to-day is facing a time of crisis. I believe that  our way of 
life Is in the balance of judgment, will i t  be found wanting. We who 
pride ourselves on the democratic way of life must a s  Churchmen see to 
it, that it does not lose its Spiritual content. It is idle to talk of democracy 
freedom, liberty and mcial well-being unless they a re  based on the Christian 
Faith which is the  chief corner stone of Our way of life. I believe that  :\ 
democracy is a God given way of life, it came into being when God made ,* 
man, in His own Image, and endowed him with the greatest gift  that  life i: 
possesses, the gift of a Free Will. That  gift  was given a t  tremendous h 
risk, and the sad story of the human race is wrapped up in the fact that  li 
man has abused the gift  and the Giver. The gift  carries with it respon- j 
sibility, and tha t  responsibility is laid upon us all, from the beginning, < 
the responsibility of knowing how God wants that  gift to be used. God yi 
seeks our co-operation in making that  will known to humanity. That  is the $ 
task of the Church, and here a t  Petersham we can do our part  in seeing 
that  our way of life does not lose its usefulness, by losing its Spiritual Z 
content. Democracy without its author, 'God, becomes a n  empty shell, a $ 
vacuum which will not meet the crisis of our age. We see the Way, 8 
the .Truth, and the Life in the person of Christ. H e  is the  way through 
the giant problem of disorder that  has been created in the world, by the 
greatest strategist of all time (the Devil) who has had it  very much His 
own way because he ha.s fooled humanity into 'the.,belief that  man alone 
can solve the riddle of the world. Men a re  slowly realising tha t  we live 
in community, not the community of a classless society as pictured by 

p = ! ? s f p  +wssswHhW 



2 THE CHRONICLE 

Marx and his Communists, but a fellowship of love, a s  taught by God in 
Christ. Community is not founded on human evolution hut by the Divine 
intervention of Gad. I t  had its beginning in the old Israel who rejected 
it, in the people of "the Presence" who failed to fulflll their destiny. God 
therefore founded the new Israel, the Christian Church, the body of Christ, 
and that  tremendous privilege and challenging call comes to you and to 
me to-night to witness to the truth in Christ, for i t  is the only Hope of 
the World. I n  the dark hour of our times, Christ is the only Light than can 
illuminate the Way for us. 

I would like to take this opportunity of saying how much Mrs. John- 
son, Howard, Patricia and I appreciated the very warm welcome we re- 
ceived on taking up our work here, and the preparations that  were made 
for the Induction Service: 

This year has been a busy one, and we have found much joy and 
interest workine with the various orpanisations of the parish. It has been 
a great to see increased attendances at ~ h u r c c  arid also a cor- 
responding increase in the income of the ParisE so that for the flrst time 
in many years our worthy Treasurer will be able to report that we flnished 
With a small credit balance instead of a substantial debit on the General 
Funds. I believe that the Duplex Envelope system has helped considerably, 
and we need to increase our membership of this system of direct giving. 
Will you all encourage it and seek to interesf someone in i t  * * * * 

DISTRICT VISITORS 
We are indebted to these ladies far a very wonderful effort I 

they have been respansfhle far raising the sum of f515. Their ta 
easy but they have stuck to i t  and we do want them to realise ...-. 
appreciate their work very much. There is a great need for new workers 
in this fleld, and much more could he done. For instance i t  would he 
a great advantage if a Church of England person in their own street 
would take on that street and collect and deliver the Chronicle each 
month. Our income could be doubled from this source and I hope that 
we can organise it. It bas been found useful to have a Secretary for the 
District Visitors and who would organise and watch the situation each 
month. * " * 

GUILD 
During the year our women's Guild has worked hard, especially for 

the Fete, their stalls being a great success. They also paid another twenty- 
live aounds into the Hall Fund. and have h e l ~ e d  the Ladies' Home Mission 
Unidn, and t h e  Home of peace. We apprec;ate their work and iook f ir-  
ward to their help and co-operation in the future. The Guild bought linen 
which Mrs. Bosward kindly made up into veils for the Communion Vessels. * 

YOUNG MARRIEDS' CLUB 
The members have held regular meetings throughout the year and 

have run several functions to aid the finances of the Church, and helped 
in catering for functions, also by taking stalls a t  the Fete and helping 
with the Sunday School Picnic. We thank them for their helr 
operation during the past year. 

* * * 
CHOIR 

The Choir, under the able direction of our Organist and Choirmaster. 
Mr. Rowland Eagar, has upheld worthily the tradition, and standard of 
music that All Saints' is noted for. I would like to express my thanks to 
Mr. Eagar and the members of the Choir for their work throughout the 
year, and to urge upon them the important part  that they play in the 
effectiveness of the worship of €lie Church. We are sorry to lose key 
members this year in the persons of Mr. and Mrs. F. Gunner, and of Mr. 
B. Sayers. We are glad that Mrs. Sayers is still able to come. We need 
more members and will he glad to welcome any who are interested in this 
very worth while church work. To Mr. F. Gunner, Miss Norman, and 
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Mr. Ron Thomas a thank you for  assisting a t  the organ when required. 
I would like to  say how much I have appreciated the co-operation of 
Mr. Eagar and also to thank Mr. J i m  Carroll for his work a s  Secretary 
to the Choir. Miss Browning has started a Junior Choir and we thank 
her for this splendid effort, we thank the  children for  their help on 
Sunday mornings, and Mrs. B. Sayers for  taking practices. 

* * * * 
FELLOWS= 

Our membership has  increased this year, and I would like to  thank 
Mr. Eric  Olofsson and his wife for their work in the Fellowship. Jus t  
af ter  I came I appointed Mr: Olofsson as Leader, he had been carrying 
on the  work during the vacancy in the parish. Mrs. Olofsson has worked 
enthusiastically a s  Secretary, and both leader and secretary have been 
supported by the members. The Fellowship took a n  active part in the 
Fete  and did very well, also they put on another Review which was a great  
success, and helped the  Roof Fund. We look forward to a year of con- 
tinued progress and increasing membership. 

* * * * 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

The Sunday School has continued to do well under the direction of Mr. 
Atkinson who is ably assisted by Mr. Alan Jones as Hon. Secretary, and 
a staff of teachers. This year a Girls' Bible Class has been started, a n d  
is taken by Mrs. Johnson. The Boys' Extension Group is functioning well 
and is looked after by Mr. Harold Jones and Mr. Reg Miniter. The 
Children's Library which had fallen into disuse is now controlIed by 
the Sunday School and is  proving vcry popular. We thank those who 
have sent books to us  and would be grateful for new books. The 
Missionary Contributions of the Sunday School have been maintained. 
The Sunday School Anniversary was a great success as was the  picnic 
which was enjoyed by all. * * * * 

THE KINDERGARTEN 
This department of our Sunday School is under the direction o i  Mrs. 

Quelch assisted by a. staff of teachers4 Miss  Browning takes a very keen 
interest in the little ones and is responsible for  the welfare of the well 
equipped kindergarten room. The Cradle Roll is kept in this department 
and is a means of keeping in touch with those who a r e  haptised at All 
Saints and who, we hope, will later join our Sunday School. I would 
like to say thank you to the Staffs of both departments of the Sunday 
School for their work during the year. 

* * * * 
YL\P.U. 

I n  the days gone by the parish had ,a strong group of young children 
in the  Y.P.U. T h i s  organisation is  a section of the work of C.M.S., 
seeking to interest young people in the work of Missions. Mrs. Carroll 
has  now taken over the leadership of this group and we do hope tha t  
parents will allow their children to come on Thursdays a t  4 p.m. to work, 
learn, and give to Missions. 

* * * * '  
ROOF FUND AND REPA?'RS 

During the year the Churchwardens re-issued the Roof Appeal Boxes, 
and we have to thank  Mr. Quelch for his work in this direction. Repairs 
have been carried out on the roof, and new copper guttering has been 
placed around the church. The cont.ractors have not finished the work 
yet and some of what they have done is to be corrected-one or  two slates 
have again moved, and your parish council has decided to withhold further 
payments pending a correction of these faults. The ventilators have to 
be repaired and certain brick and stone work has to be carried out. n 
is hoped tha t  the balance in hand will meet these commitments. It has 
been found t h a t  the drainage from the church roof is defective at the east 
end, and new drains will have to be set. This will be additional work and 
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not within the contract price. We shall therefore be glad to have further 
contributions from the boxes during the coming year. 

* * * 
HALL FUND AND REPAIRS 

YOU will notice by the Financial Statement that  flOO has been paid 
off the principal, I hope that  during the year we shall be able to pay more 
off this hall. The debt has been standing fa r  too long, and should he 
removed a s  soon as  possible. I hope that  if our Fete is a success and we 
reach the figure we aim a t  namely f500 we should be able to pay an 
additional amount off the Principal and thus save interest. There is an  
urgent matter. regarding the hall that needs immediate attention. The 
drainage under the stage. Far  some reason or other water is still finding 
its way into the basement, and from it there is arising a very unpleasant 
odour. Not only is the odour unpleasant but damage ia being done to the 
building. I hope that  the incoming Council will give this matter their 
attention. I would like to draw your attention to the fact that ' 

the hall has very largely supported itself this year, if we had a full- 
time verger it could earn a larger income. 

* 
THE C%. ADAMS MEMORIAL 

The Parish Council decided that  a Rector'? Prayer Desk and Stall 
should be added to the Sanctuary in memory of your late Rector, and 
the work has been entrusted to Ernest Mills & Son. a t  a cost of f130. 
This will be a fitting memorial to one who laboured faithfully for 22 
years in this parish. You will notice that  we have £96 in hand towards 
this. We will need a t  least another f50 to  meet the added cost plus 
the inscription. The tablet indicating the resting place of the late Rector's 
ashes has been completed and set in position. 

* * * * 
THE Y.C.I. 

The membership of the Y.C.I. has increased and son... d 
evenings have been spent which have proved most interesting and it 
is gratifying to see the younger members taking their share in the 
programme. The Institute also helped with the Fete and organised 
a Weicomc Dinner to the new Recor which was very well attended. We 
look forward to increasing the membership and invite y0un.q men to  
link up with us. The Club-room is being used more frequently and is 
well equipped f a r  the entertainment of members 'Members have given 
assistance a t  working bees and in many ways which is greatly appreci- 
ated. The Christmas Party was one of the happiest and best functions 
of the year. * * * * 

PROJECTOR AND SOUND FILMS 
During thc year a projector and screen was purchased. A friend 

who wishes to remain anonymous made available to us the purchase 
price of the projector on loan to be repaid within two years. We hope 
to clear that debt this year, an  amount of £35. We are indeed grateful 
to our friend, for at the time, when the projector was offered st this 
nominal figure we were not in the position financially to take advantage 
of it. The investment, I believe, has been a sound one and we have 
already been able to show some very interesting films from the Living 
Bible Series, shown during Lent. Tlie fourth Sunday of the month 
has been set aside for the screening of Biblical and Missionary fllms 
a t  the after Church Social Hour. I trust that  this session will not 
only cater for regular ehureh-goers hut encourage others to join our 
ranks. I can assure them of a very warm welcome. The equipment 
will also he used in our other organisations including the Sunday 
School as  a teaching medium. * * * 

RENOVATION O F  CHURCH INTERIOR 
When the Church roof is finally repaired I hope we wi., Ura, ,.,,- 
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mediately with the  interior of our lovely church. I propose tha t  con'- 
sideration be given to the painting of the walls in  a suitable pastel 
shade which will give more light and considerably brighten the  interior, 
the oak panelling needs re-polishing, and the pews need attention. A 
new carpet is  needed as the present one is badly worn. You will 
remember that  I made a n  appeal for f5 for  this purpose of interior 
decorating of the church and I have received so fa r  Ell0 which has 
been banked with the A.N.Z. Bank in a Trust Suspense Account which 
will not be operated on until we commence this work. I shall be very 
glad to receive more donations of £5 for  this purpose. We propose 
to do this work by voluntary labour in order to save and  do a s  much a s  
possible. I would like to thank all who have helped me in this direc- 
tion so far. * * * * 

THE ORGAN 
We are  fortunate a t  All Saints in having a very fine organ, it  makes 

a very fine contribution to our worship. Some consideration must be 
given in due course to the renovation of the  instrument. When tha t  is 
done I would like t o  see it  re-built and  the console and pedal board re- 
moved to a position on the south side of the church. A third manual 
needs to be added and there is enough material in the instrument to 
make provision for his. The pedal board needs bringing up to R.C.O. 
specifications. It is  a project we can bear in mind for the near future; 
repairs will have to  be carried out and a new blower installed and tfie 
cheapest way would be to do it  in one job such a s  suggested. * * * * 

THE RECTORY 
We are  grateful for the painting of the kitchen, and the front room 

a t  the Rectory, and I would like to thank Mr. Bosward and Mr, Moreton 
for  their work in this connection. Mr Atkinson repaired all 'the sash 
cords. I t  was surprising how many were broken. The building needs 
quite a bit of attention, particularly upstairs where the bathroom 
needs modernising and the rooms painting. I t  would also be a very 
great help to have a hot water system installed. The exterior wood- 
work of the Rectory nctds painting and guttering needs replacing. 
All buildings should be painted every five years on the  outside to  pre- 
serve the woodwork. The longer it is left the more costly it  becomes. 
We are indebted to Mr. Eric Olofsson for the provision of a power point 
in the kitchen and thank him for his prompt execution of the work. * * * * 

CHURCH GROUNDS 
During the year several working bees have been held to  clean 

up the church grounds and I would like to  express my t M n k s  to all 
who have given their time to this worthy cause. We have beautiful 
grounds but they need a great deal of attention. I t  is  quite clear 
tha t  we cannot hope t o  keep the lawns in order without a power mower. 
It  will be cheaper by f a r  in the long run  to purchase one. The Council 
ha. decided to purchase one when funds a r e  available. We a r e  grate- 
ful to those who have started off the Fund and trust tha t  before long 
the machine will be a t  work. One of our real needs in a Verger who 
can give tlme both to  Church, hall and  grounds. I hope it  will not be 
long before we have one. Coupled with the problem of the  grounds 
is the need for a n  adequate incinerator; one has been designed by Mr. 
Ken Grant and we have also the offer of volunteers to erect it. We 
hope to put the work in hand soon. * * * * 

NOTICE BOARDS 
The main notice board giving the parochial information is to be 

redesigned and erected. Mr. Locke is kindly attending to that  matter 
for us. During the year a second weekly notice board was made by 
Mr. J. Carrol and Mr. Peter Willis and has proved a very effective way 
in letting people know that  All Saints still lives and is doing things. 
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Mr. Carrol looks after thie board and with stencils donated by Mr. Pa t  
Boyle. * * * * 

F E T E  
The Fete proved to he a great success and with only a short time 

to organise i t  a very good result was achieved. I would like to thank 
all who helped and gave towards it. We are hoping for even bigger 
things this year and trust that  our hopes will be realised. We were 
happy to have Mrs. 0 .  Pitt ,  the wife of the Dean of Sydney, to open 
the Fete and were greatly encouraged by her speech and support. * 

PARISH TEA 
A most successful Parish Tea was held, it is looked upon a s  the 

event of the year and last year's effort was no exception to the rule. 
A happy spirit of fellowship prdviiled and a good musical programme, 
together with an  Organ Recital in the church, was appreciated by all. 
An amount of £46 was added to the General Funds of the Church. * * * * 

PLAYS 
The Kingsford Dramatic Society presented a play in our parish 

hall in order to help our funds and was greatly enjoyed by all who 
came to see and hear it. Miss Ida Newton and her players presented 
later in the year the play "Two Dozen Red Roses." which was greatly 
appreciated. Our own Chair presented a Concert assisted by the Studio 
Choir of Mr. Eagar in which we were presented with a most interesting 
and enjoyable programme of contemporary music. We thank all who 
helped in these matters. The Fellowship again delighted a large audience 
with a Revue in the lighter vein and did very well raising the excel- 
lent amount of $46 towards the Roof Fund. * * * * 

PARISH CHRISTMAS PARTY! 
The parish Party held a t  Christmas was greatly enjoyed by all 

who came to it. The items-coral singing together with a Christmas Tree 
and the visit of an  actual Santa Claus provided just the right atmos- 
phere and made the function a successful conclusion to a very busy 
year. We take the opportunity of saying thank you to all who ca-operated 
and helped; to Mr. B. Sayers a s  M.C. and to "Santa" who, of course, 
must remain anonymous hut hope he will visit us next year. * F * 

SPORTING ACTIVITIES 
All Saints has been well represented in the churches sporting com- 

petitions. A junior and senior cricket team represented us and I am 
grateful to Mr. Miniter for sponsoring the Juniors-the Senior team came 
second in the Competition. Our baseball teams did quite well and great 
enthusiasm was shown by our teams. Special attention was given to 
the training of the younger boys on Saturday mornings and we are 
indebted to all who helped in this connection. We look forward to 
some keen games this season. * * 

PARISH PAPER AND CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Our Chronicle continues to place before the Parish the doings of 

our church and its many active organisations. A change was made in 
the method of printing the District Visitors amounts, this has resulted 
in saving a considerable smount over €he year in printing costs. The 
cost of the Chronicle is still high, and consideration should he given to  
see where this cost can be reauced if possible. 

A new method of making announcements in church has been intro- 
duced. ii duplicated sheet with the services and meetings, etc., is now 
handed to each parishioner on entering the Church. Instead of a long 
list of announcements being made by the Rector they are placed on this 
sheet. Time is saved, and more important still the jarring note so often 
introduced into a solemn and beautiful service by the announcements 
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is avoided, I a m  indebted to Mr. Alan, Jones for looking af ter  this important 
aspect of church life, and he is frequently assisted by Mr. R. Atkinson. 

* * * * 
SANCTUARY FLOWER GUILD 

I appreciate very much the many people who have come .forward 
together with our church organisations to contribute and provide flowers 
for our Sanctuary. The flowers this year have been particularly good, 
and many have taken the opportunity to provide flowers in memory of 
loved ones. Mrs. Johnson has looked after the roster, and we a re  grate- 
ful to her for attending to it. Ii is not a n  easy task a s  it varies from 
time to time and  requires careful watching. 

* * * * 
HALL' LETTING 

As you will see by the Financial Statement the hall h a s  been let 
on a number of occasions. This has helped to pay off the principal 
debt by 2100 and to pay the interest charge, and general maintenance 
charges. I t  Is very necessary a s  I have already mentioned that  a Verger 
be employed for i t  is almost a n  impossible task to let it frequently 
to outsiders if there is no one responsible to see tha t  it  i s  cared for and 
locked up and cleaned afterwards. * * * * 

DUPLEX ENVELOPE SYSTEM 
We have approximately 90 sets of these envelopes out in  the parish. 

They provlde for and encourage regular, systematic giving on the part 
of our people and if you are away the idea is tha t  you still give your 
weekly contribution, and bring it with you when you next come to 
church. This enables your church not only to have a regular income but 
the Churchwardens and parish council can budget for their needs more 
effectively. Secondly, they encourage regular Missionary giving, and it  
is by this method that  we hope to meet our Missionary commitments, 
together with our Special Appeal in Le3t for A.B.M. and C.M.S. I 
commend the system to you and if y ~ u  have not joined yet, please see 
Mr. Quelch. * * * * 

SERVICES 
I t  is a great joy to report tha t  during the year there has been 

evidence of a n  improvement in the attendance a t  our services. There is 
still room for improvement. The Christmas and Easter Services were 
well attended, also the Good Friday service. I was particularly pleased 
to see a good response to  the Children's Service on Good Friday morning. 
During the year 4,050 took communion in the parish. Forty candidates 
were presented for Confirmation. The Dedication and Consecration Festivals 
together with the Anniversary of the laying of the foundation stone were 
observed and special music for the occasions was presented by the choir. 
His Grace the Archbishop attended my Induction Service and instituted me 
to the Cure of Souls in this parish, this is a n  honour fo r  the parish. This 
Church being a Barker  Church was visited by His Grace during the 
year when a history of The parish was read by the  Rector, and His 
Grace gave a most interesting account of the Iife of Bishop Barker 
who was second Bishop. of Sydney and to whom we owe so much as a 
Diocese. * * * * 

VISITING PREACHERS 
During the year the following vtsiting preachers visited All Saints: 

His Grace the Archbishop, Bishop Pilcher, the Rt .  Rev. the Bishop of 
Rockhampton, Archdeacon F. 0. Hulme-Moir, Bishop-elect of Nelson, 
Archdeacon R. B. Robinson. Archdeacon E. A. Wight, the Revs. H. M. 
Arrowsmith, A. Deane, D. Hoey, R. G. Fillingham, D. G. H. Johnson. 
A E.  Gardner, F r a n k  Coldrake. R. C. M. Long, P. M. Tankard, and 
Captain Gwilt, Church Army. We thank them for their message and 
help to the parish. 



8 THE CHRONICLE - 
OBITUAEY , 

I t  is with deep regret and sincere sympathy with the relatives of 
the following parishioners that we record the passing of Eva Constance 
Cusiter, John Kain, Lily Buekley, Hubert Spencer, Eugene Clement Byme, 
Edith Matilda Hall, and Francis James Kinnings. 

SCHOOLS 
During the year the following schools s ave  been visited for religious 

instruction: Fort Street Boys' High, Petersham Intermediate Girls' High 
School, Petersham Public School, Petersham Infants, Crystal Street In- 
fants, Stanmore Home Science, Stanmore Infants, and Stanmore Public 
School. The Rector of Stanmore helm with elasses at Fort St.. Petersham 
and Stanmore. Miss Atkinson teaches at Petersham and Stanmore. 
Mr8. E. Olofsson teaches a t  Crystal St. A total uf twenty classes per 
weck with approximately 1,570 scholars. The Diocesan Board of Eduea- 
tion sends two teachers to Stanroore ro assist w ~ t h  the Relieious Eduea- 
tion. This particular part of our ~ a r i s h  life is not only dimcilt but takes 
up a considerable amount of time. Monday, ~ e d n e s d a y ,  and Thursday 
being taken up with School work. Without the help of Mr. Tipping, 
Miss Atkinson, Mrs. Olofsson and the Board of Education it would be 
im~ossihle to carrv on. As it is. I take seven clriSses uer week teachine 
856 children. Mr. - ~ i p p i n g  takes six classes teaching. approximately 3% - -  - 

children, MISS Atkinson. Mrs. Olofsson and the two teachers from the 
Uoard take the remaining 390 between them. This $11 give you some 
idea nf the task we are tackline. I would like to exnress mv sincere . ~ . . ~ ~~~~~~ ~ 

thanks to the Hcckr ~vf st?.nmGre Miss ~ t k i i s & .  ~ ; s .  0l;f~son and 
the Board of Education for their loyal help during the past year. 

* * * * 
HOSPITALS 

We have within the parish one large General and Private Hospital 
namely Lewisham, and several Private Nursing Homes and Homes for 
aged people. These have to be visited, and a regular celebration of 
Holy Communion is held in three of them. In addition to our own hospitals 
visits have to he made from time to time to Sydney Hospital, King Geo. V, 
Royal Prince Alfred, and Marrickville, and on occasion to the Masonic 
Hospital. The above items of schools and hospitals shows how imperative 
it is to have some kind of assistance in the parish. 

* * * * 
VISITING 

The little time that is left is devoted to visiting in the parish. I 
do wish that more time could he deQo€ed to this aspect of the work. 
Since coming to the parish I have made some 250 visits in the ordinary 
course of visitation in addition to hospital visitation. With an  assistant 
much more ground could be covered. 

It has been interesting to note that some 124 meeting !en 
attended in the parish during the year. 

* * * 
PHYSICAL CULTURE C L W  

Mrs. Ditchburn ha4 worked very hard to keep the Physical Culture 
Cluh going and has succeeded in holding the children and young people 
desuite the dimculty over teachers. The Club paid over f80 to funds 
and we congratulate them on their functions and we are glad that a 
permanent teacher has been found and to also hear that the Cluh is 
making good progress. * * * * 

SAINT MARGARET'S HOSTEL 
I was asked to accept the Hon. Chaplaincy to the Women's Hostel In 

Cambridge Street. This hostel caters for women students who live in the 
country and are attending the University of Sydney, or the Teachers' 
Training College. It is run by the Bishops of the Province and serves 
a very useful purpose. I hold a fortnightly celebration of Holy Cam- 
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munion and Bible Study which is very well attended. This is an im- 
portant work and I am glad that All Saints has been able to undertake 
the task. * * * * 

HOUSE OF THE EPIPHANY 
The Australian Board of M3ssions has its training centre for its 

Missionary Candidates also in Cambridge Street, and the marden and 
students attend regularly the parish Church on Sunday mornings. In 
addition to that I visit the centre for a celebration once a week. This 
year one of the students will be helping with the school work in the parish. 

* * * * 
ASSISTANCE IN THE PARISH 

I t  was hoped that a part-time student Deaconess would be available 
for work in the parish this yFar, and the Parish Council had made 
provision for her salary. Unfortunately one is not now available, but 
we have been offered a full-time Deaconess of some years experience. 
Our difficulty in this matter is stipend, 2 would take f425 per annum 
to support this worker. At present negotiations are under way with the 
neighbouring parish of Summer Hill to share her and this may make 
it possible. It would be a great advantage to the parish and would help 
us to visit our people more frequently. 

* * * * 
FLOOD RELIEF 

The response to the Flood Relief Appeal was gratifying, a cheque for 
over f30 was sent to the Archbishop. We take this opportunity of thank- 
ing all donors. * F * * 

MOORE COLLEGE 
There is great need for more manpower in our parishes, and the 

parishes ought to be looking out for young men to serve in the ranks 8 

of the sacred ministry. Moore College is playing its part in this vital 
part of Church life. The college this year is asking each parish in the 
Diocese to appoint a representative to represent the parish on the friends 
of Moore College. I hope that we shall have a representative and would 
like to see this meeting make an  appoinment. I would also like to see 
one function in the year that could be given to the support of the 
college. Mrs. Johnson and some of our ladies are helping with the Fete 
to be held a t  C.E.N.E.F. Centre in aid of Moore College on 27th May. 

* * * * 
THANKS 

In closing I would like to thank my friend and colleague the Rev. 
A. E. Gardner for his willing and loyal help during the year, also my 
Warden Mr. L. Calver for his interest and co-operation and help to me 
a t  all times and for his work as Secretary to the Parish Council rendered 
so efficiently. To Mr. W. Sopwith our worthy Treasurer, to the Church- 
wardens and members of the Parish Council. I regret to say that Cdl. 
Granville finds it necessary to resign from his position as People's 
Warden and will not be seeking re-election. The Col. has always set a 
worthy example in his attendance a t  Church, and we thank him for his 
interest and help during the past five years. To the Office Bearers in all 
our organisations I offer my thanks, to Mr. Alan Jones who does so 
much by way of printing, to Mr. Ken Grant, Mr. Eric Olofsson, Mr. Ken 
Locke for their assistance when things go Wrong on the organ blower, 
to Mr. Moreton for painting, to Mr. Humphries for his interest in the 
Church grounds, and to all who have helped with the working bees. A 
word of thanks is also due to our two lady cleaners who, when the 
roof was being prepared, went through a very trying time. To Miss 
Browning for her work in connection with the Junior Choir, and to Mrs. 
Carrel for taking over the Y.P.U. Finally, to my wife for the splendid 
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support she has given me in the  midst of a very busy home life, inter- 
rupted frequently by the telephone and the front door. I a m  most 
grateful for all this help and thank you all sincerely and pray tha t  God 
will bless and guide our deliberations now and in the year ahead. 

* * * * 
ROOF FUND 

Box 3, Mr. and Mrs. WrigFit, f2/2/-; Box 7, Mrs. Taylor, 16/12; 
Box 26, Mr. and Mrs. Herd, 15/1; Box 44, Mrs. P. Jones, 19/10; Box 59, 
Miss Graham, f1/2/-; Box 4, Nevette Bryce, 5/6; Box 8, Mrs. Nisbett, 
f2/18/-; Box 50, Mr. and Mrs. Williams, f1/12/4; Box 57, Mrs. Hiron, f1/19/2; 
Box 64, Mrs. Oldfleld, f l / l / - ;  Box 74, Miss Parkhurst  and Miss Joynson, lo/-; 
Box 14, Mrs. Thomas, 11/1i; Box 19, Mr. and Mrs. Seaglove. 14/10;; 
Box 33, Mr. and Mrs. Nance, £1/1/6:; Box 11, Mrs. Spencer, f1/4/-; Box 
75, Mrs. Hilyard, 9/4; Box TI, Mrs. Cole, 18/41; Box 32, D. Anthony, f1/2/-; 
Box 42, Mr. and Mrs. Carr,  f1/0/3; Box 37, Mrs. R. Cooper, 15/9$; Box . 
27, Mrs. Humphreys, 14/5; Box 31, Mrs. Thompson, 12/73; Box 38, Mr. 
and Mrs. Stedman, f2/14/-; Box 70, Mrs. C. Gottko, f l ;  Box 81, Mrs. 
Nicholls, 10/1; Box 76, Mrs. Taylor, f1/2/-; Mr. and Mrs. colburt, i 5 ;  i Miss Rex, f l ;  Anonymous, £2. 

* * * * 
SANCTUARY FLOWERS 

May 1-Donated by Miss &eight, arranged by Mrs. Morris. 
May &Donated and arranged by Miss Clifton-Smith. 
May 15-Arranged by Mrs. Grant.  
May 22-Donated and arranged by Miss Norman. 
May 29-Donated by Miss Speight, arranged by Mrs. Bosward. 
June  5-Arranged by Mrs. Morris. 
June 12-Donated by Mrs. Martin, a.rranged by Mrs. Johnson. 
June 19-Donated and arranged by Fellowship. 
June  26-Donated and arranged by Y.M.C. 

* * * * 
DONATIONS TO FLOWER FUNP 

Miss Turner, f1/5/-; Miss Speight, 12/6; Miss Speight, fl/S/-. In  
memory of Dick Hoseaaon. * * * * * 

DISTRICT VISITORS 
Physical Culture Club, 5/8; Mrs. Thomas, £1/14/-; Mrs. Humphreys, 

f7/14/-; Mrs. Cook, f2/-/6; Mrs. Robertson, £5; Mrs. Grant,  f1/5/6; Mrs. 
Milarey, fl/S/-; Mrs. Furnell, f3/4/-; Mrs. Pullen, f1/16/-; Mrs. Barrett ,  
f2/4/-; Mrs. Oldfield, f3/12/6; Mrs. Craigie, £4/5/-; Mrs. Smith (Mch.), 
17/-; Mrs. Olofsson, £1/7/-; Mrs. Mitchell, fl/l5/-; Mrs. Taylor, 16/-; 
Miss Bayley, f2/10/-; Mrs. Holland, annual sub., fl/4/-. Total, £42/13/2. 

* * * * 
ADAMS MEMORIAZ 

Mr. Williams, 5/-; Miss P. S. Peard, lo/-. Total, 15/-. 
* * * * * 

ROOF FUND 
Mr. and Mrs. Meatyard, f3; Anonymous, lo/-. Total, £3/10/-. 

* * * * * 
MOWER FUND 

Mrs. Sharp, lo/-; Mr. E. W. Brooks, £2/2/-; Mr. C. E. Goldspink, 
f l / l / - ;  Anonymous, lo/-. 

* * * * * 
PLEASE! NOTE T H E  DATE O F  T H E  PARISH F E T E  

NOVEMBER 17th 2 p.m. to  11 p.m. 
ARE YOU WORKING FOR IT-OUR OBJECTIVE fMN). 

~- - - -- -  - - . - -- . 
EDGAR BRAGG II SONS PTY. LTD., FRINTERS.  4 - 6 BARKER STREET,  SYDNEY 
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